From:

Lisa Davidson < lisa.e.davidson1@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 13, 2021 12:11 PM

To: Subject: Taylor Thrush Vaccine passports

Dear sir:

I am writing to you to express my support of not requiring or allowing vaccination passports. While I recognize people's fear over this virus, requiring vaccinations for travel, etc is definitely an infringement on our constitutional rights. It is against our freedom of choice. While I may or may not chhose to be immunized, I do not want my freedoms to make these choices and their subsequent limitations to be mandated by our government. I have been increasingly concerned about the limitations I see regarding the sanctity of individual rights. This is a very slippery slope. I also am concerned about the efficacy of these particular vaccinations. I see no real hard evidence supporting their ability to prevent or fight this disease at this time. People who decide not to be immunized should in no way be ostracized or penalized for this decision.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. Please do not support vaccination passports.

Sincerely,

Lisa Davidson

From:

Judith Wolkens < wolkensj@icloud.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 13, 2021 9:15 AM

То:

**Taylor Thrush** 

Subject:

HB4667

#### Members MI Legislature

Please vote yes on HB4667 to stop the tyranny against we the people of Michigan. The "Shot" is experimental, efficacy not proven. We don't need experimental shot when we have therapeutics to handle this bioweapon. We need freedom in this republic which we live in.

Judith and Roy Wolkens Novi, Mi 248-344-9339

Sent from my iPad

From:

Susan Burstein <sbk613@aol.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 13, 2021 9:34 AM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Vaccine Passports

Vaccine passports are an affront to every citizen in Michigan.

\* they fly in the face of our Constitutional freedoms.

\* They will set up a two tiered system of citizenry, those who are vaccinated and those who are not and will keep non vaccinated from their right to participate in commerce.

\* They violate HIPPA requiring citizens to provide non medical people with medical information

\*they are slippery slope, actually they are an icy slope, that we are zooming down, where government can decide what you can and can't do with your body. What ever happened to: my body my choice? What will you have to disclose next? What you ate, if you have had an abortion, what medications you take? It's a long list leading us to a place where we don't want to be.

Sincerely, Sue Burstein Farmington Hills

From:

Darren Kanerva <dkanerva@charter.net>

Sent:

Thursday, May 13, 2021 9:51 AM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Vaccine Passport HB 4667

Mr. Thrush,

I want to voice my opinion on the vaccine passport bill in front of your committee today. Vaccine passports must never be allowed in our great state of Michigan. They fly in the face of freedom and violate our right to privacy on medical decisions. My body, my choice has been the left's months for decades, but has never been more fitting to this decision. The peer reviewed and true scientific data shows that these vaccines are neither needed or safe and we should all have the right and freedom to chose to take it or not to take it. I expect that the committee will do the right thing and vote the ban of vaccine passports through to the whole house. I'd hate to see you all unemployed if you don't. I appreciate your help. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me. Thank you.

Darren J. Kanerva 7225 Piebert Court Pinckney, MI. 48169 (248) 345-5470 dkanerva@charter.net

From:

Sue Y <syarbr1056@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 13, 2021 10:27 AM

То:

**Taylor Thrush** 

Subject:

I SUPPORT HB 4667

To ALL The Representatives on The House Oversight Committee:

My Husband and I do support HB 4667.

In the Best Interest of Public Health, the Michigan Legislature looked at the CDC Vaers Reporting, approximately 4,000 deaths and thousands of serious injururies reported after receiving the experimental injections.

FOIA REQUEST: HOW MANY PEOPLE WOULD HAVE TO DIE OR BE SEVERELY DISABLED BEFORE THIS INHUMANE EXPERIMENTAL VACCINE WOULD BE BANNED IN MICHIGAN?

Sincerely,

Ron & Sue Yarbrough -- Livonia Mi

From:

sheryl b <holey7684@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 12, 2021 5:28 PM

To:

**Taylor Thrush** 

Subject:

Ban vaccine passports!

I encourage all members vote to pass bill HB4667 and the package of bills HB 4789-4794 toban vaccine passports. I am a nurse in Oakland county and we are seeing patients fully vaccinated coming in 2 months later with covid. These shots don't work you can still get it and spread it. The deadly side affects and deaths of the shots are documented all over the world. We have the therapeutics antivirals/antibiotics and steroids are working and safer. We know how to treat it now. We should have a choice. No one should be forced to take these shots, that's straight up communism! Thank you so much.

Sent from my iPhone

From:

hallie hancock < hthree531@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 12, 2021 5:34 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

No vaccine passport cards

I'm writing to voice my support for house bill 4667, house bill 4789, house bill 4794.

Halt the use of vaccine passport cards. Vaccines should not be mandated, either

Yours for Wholeness H. H. Hancock, M.Ed, NC, NRT

From: Kerry Lynn Elieff <a href="mailto:kerry Lynn">hillcrestequity@aol.com</a>

**Sent:** Wednesday, May 12, 2021 9:45 PM

To: Taylor Thrush

Subject: HB4667

Hello, My name is Kerry Lynn Elieff. I intended to come to the hearing and vote regarding HB4677 however, I have a zoom medical meeting that I need to be in. However, I want to share some issues/facts that I have concerning the vaccination passports in urging for a vote to support the banning of vaccine passports.

In recent weeks, we have seen Governor Whitmer come out with her steps on reopening Michigan all based around coercion to get the vaccine.

55% of Michigan people vaccinated, in person work can resume..... All the way up to 70% no more need for masks. All of this is concerning and looks to be leaning in the way of mandating that if you are not vaccinated, then you can not do thus and so, work, buy, play sports, attend concerts....

Governor Whitmer is stating this based on an EXPERIMENTAL vaccine that has gotten authorization from the FDA for emergency use but is not FDA approved.

We have seen Governor Whitmer time and again make flippant decisions not based on Science. The Supreme Court ruled that Governor Whitmer's Executive Orders based on the 1945 law were UNCONSTITUTIONAL after April 30, 2020. Immediately after that she got the Health Department MDHHS Chief Gordon and Joneigh Khaldun to do her work for her in keeping her orders alive and well. It has been like trying to nail jell-o to the wall. All of these current orders are unlawful.

This committee held a hearing a few weeks ago with former Chief Gordon regarding the questions to his receiving an inordinate amount of taxpayer money to keep from bringing suit only for him to say, he had no reason to bring suit. (I sincerely hope you do not let this issue drop but fully investigate and get that money back to the taxpayers and when finding any laws broken, there will be indictments.

There are several problems with the above mandates of coercing people to get the vaccine and revealing how imperative it is to pass HB4667 immediately to ban any attempt to make vaccine passports a law.

- 1. It goes against our liberties based on the U.S. as well as the Michigan Constitution Sec. 1 and Sec. 9 involuntary servitude.
- 2. There are some people who cannot take vaccines because of allergies to vaccines. I had an allergy to the Tetnus vaccine and I have not been able to have one since nor have I been able to take any other vaccine. My youngest daughter who turned 18 today, as an infant, got her immunization shots and that night spiked a high temp and went into a drone state after that. She just stared blank with no expression. For a few years I was extremely concerned about her lethargic state. She has since come back to a full life after much prayer but vaccines effected her adversely. My friend, Bruce, we were in each other's wedding, got the flu vaccine and came down with Epstein Barr Syndrome, was hospitalized and for quite a while lost the use of his legs without a walker and had a very long recovery. Just last year he finally got his payment for his vaccine injury suit. Because this is an EXPERIMENTAL drug there is no liability whatsoever and any injury that would result, and has resulted in this vaccine, will not be able to be litigated.

Ithaca schools had to close down because teachers who got the vaccine got sick.

https://youtu.be/TeXrOJ7COHY

https://youtu.be/fJ0lmR-K-hU

- 3. Many other states have opened up without the requirement for vaccines and/or masks and their cases are going down.
- 4. There is already FORCED masks and FORCED testing. Governor Whitmer, because she did not want Spring Sports demanded that healthy teens, who are going to play OUTDOOR SPORTS get weekly testing when she, herself doesn't get weekly testing for working indoors, no one at Meijer, Walmart, RiteAid get tested weekly. When you have a servant leader who exercise no rhyme or reason to demands but flippant based sometimes on retaliatory

From:

Wendy Schweifler < globalgoddessnetwork@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 13, 2021 7:38 AM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Support HB 4667 - email testimony

Good morning Taylor,

Please say NO to vaccine passports

by supporting H8 4667 for many reasons, here is just one: LIMITING A PERSON'S MOVEMENT AND PUBLIC ACCESS ON THE CONDITION OF RECEIVING AN

INVESTIGATIONAL, UNLICENSED PRODUCT IS UNPRECEDENTED

At this time, the FDA has not approved or licensed any COVID-19 vaccine; it has authorized the use of only three investigational COVID-19 vaccines under an Emergency Use Authorization.

Thank you for your time and consideration,

Wendy Coon

14131 120th Ave, Grand Haven, MI 49417

616-566-1437

From:

Donna Shaw <dshaw4171@aol.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 13, 2021 8:49 AM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

HB-4667

I fully support the passage of HB-4667 As our representatives in the Michigan House you stand for us and our constitution. The US government and our state government has no right to take all the actions that have happen in this time of COVID-19. Vaccines passports are another government restrictions on our God-given rights as outlined in our constitution.

Please uphold the rights of our people!

Sent from my iPhone

From:

House Clerk

Sent:

Thursday, May 13, 2021 9:00 AM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

FW: for Taylor Thrush/ testimony on HB 4667 - House Oversight Committee Hearing on

Vaccine Passports

From: Abigail Nobel <policyrnabby@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, May 13, 2021 12:53 AM
To: House Clerk < HouseClerk@house.mi.gov>

Subject: for Taylor Thrush/ testimony on HB 4667 - House Oversight Committee Hearing on Vaccine Passports

Taylor,

Thank you for facilitating the addition of my testimony to the record, on behalf of Michigan Healthcare Freedom.

Michigan Healthcare Freedom testimony on HB 4667 submitted to the House Oversight Committee Hearing on Vaccine Passports.

We support full individual rights to obtain or abstain from vaccination for COVID-19 based upon both science and constitutional rights.

Initial vaccination results are coming in, but the record is still being written on consistent reliable effects over the long term. History will tell to what degree we may rely upon long term immunity to COVID-19, whether natural or acquired.

Certainly, the available science does not justify state financial or regulatory support for conditioning citizen public activity upon COVID-19 vaccination status. Even less justification exists for state aid to restricting individual rights of association, movement, conscience, and privacy through such records.

We support HB 4667 and ask all committee members for a Yes vote to report HB 4667 to the full House with immediate effect.

Sincerely,

Abigail Nobel, President of Michigan Healthcare Freedom

Abigail Nobel, BSN, RN, MA

Michigan Healthcare Freedom, a 501(c)(3) nonprofit education and advocacy organization

"Healthcare has barriers. We expose them."

PolicyRNAbby@gmail.com

Donations are tax-deductible to MHF, PO Box 72 Burnips, MI 49314 or PayPal

Twitter: @PolicyRNAbby

Get more from Michigan Healthcare Freedom - MI residents can join the conversation on <u>Facebook</u>. Everyone is invited to follow the <u>Page and LinkedIn</u>.

From:

Judith Wolkens < wolkensj@icloud.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 13, 2021 9:15 AM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

HB4667

### Members MI Legislature

Please vote yes on HB4667 to stop the tyranny against we the people of Michigan. The "Shot" is experimental, efficacy not proven. We don't need experimental shot when we have therapeutics to handle this bioweapon. We need freedom in this republic which we live in.

Judith and Roy Wolkens Novi, MI 248-344-9339

Sent from my iPad

From: Brent Rieli <Brent@rieli.net>

**Sent:** Wednesday, May 12, 2021 4:05 PM

To: Taylor Thrush

**Subject:** Constituent: Oppose Vaccine Passports

I am writing to urge you to do everything you can do to enact a permanent prohibition on the use of any type of health passport by government or private entities. Very simply, they are coercive and un-American.

White House press secretary Jen Psaki recently remarked that vaccine passport efforts will be driven by the private sector. Whether the programs are implemented by the government or a private business, know that any type of health passport threatens our freedom and fundamental rights.

Many laws are being introduced to protect against inquiring into a person's vaccination status and to protect individual "right of access" to public accommodations so people can work, freely move about society and receive basic benefits like food assistance - irrespective of their medical decisions. Please actively support these bills to make vaccine passports illegal. Explicit protections are necessary or we will quickly become a society where it's acceptable to be asked to "show your papers."

Imagine being denied access to the community where you live or not being able to frequent the businesses there because you don't have proper documentation (or don't want to show that documentation). This is precisely what lies ahead for the American public if you allow vaccine passports to be ushered in.

Although vaccine passports are being touted as vital tools that will restore normalcy and allow our country to reopen safely, experts say that the cost of their use is too high. They threaten our basic human rights, our civil rights and our democracy by creating policies that combine elements of Jim Crow, Apartheid and Nazism. At present, nearly 20 vaccine passports are under development in the United States. If they are widely instituted, they will quickly create a two-tiered, caste-like society of haves and have-nots and desirables and undesirables. Segregation, which this country fought for so long to abolish, will once again be rampant.

Passports also raise serious privacy concerns and present a clear opportunity for major data breaches and misuse of individuals' most personal information. According to the ACLU, which has taken a strong stand against vaccine passports, it's altogether different for an employee to voluntarily disclose his or her COVID-19 status to an employer on a one-off basis than it is to collect and retain information. The ACLU has also warned that vaccine passports stand to disproportionately harm the most vulnerable members of society. For example, for single mothers, pregnant women, minorities and those who are economically disadvantaged, failure to comply could mean starvation, homelessness or the inability to receive needed medical care.

It's unacceptable to restrict the rights of individuals based on their personal health decisions or vaccine status. The Universal Declaration of Human Rights was enacted in 1948 to protect against such abuses. It states, "Everyone has the right to freely participate in the cultural life of the community, to enjoy the arts and to share in scientific advancement and its benefits."

Americans have been through enough over the past year, and many are living under extremely dire circumstances. Please do your part to protect us from further harm by ensuring that the extraordinarily powerful pharmaceutical industry, the regulatory agencies that govern pharma, and the public-private partnerships that stand to make billions off of passports do not have the final say in shaping our culture and how we live our day-to-day lives. Our basic human rights and our democracy depend on it.

From:

Connie Detjen <conniedetjen@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 12, 2021 3:31 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

HB 4667

#### Committee Clerk Thrush:

My name is Constance Detjen. Address is 2173 Belding Court Okemos, Mt 48864.

I would like a card placed on file to be read during any committee meeting to consider HB 4667.

A vaccine passport is a fantastic idea. It would allow people to travel because it would provide a means for communicating who has been vaccinated against COVID-19.

The Michigan Care Improvement Registry is necessary for health care providers to be able to properly administer the vaccine in an effort to end the pandemic.

Sincerely, Constance Detjen

From:

Lori Kloc <lorikloc3@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 12, 2021 3:03 PM

To: Subject: Taylor Thrush Vaccine choice

BILL #: 4667

WISH TO SPEAK: NO

**POSITION: SUPPORT** 

**NAME: Lori Kloc** 

**REPRESENTING:** myself

EMAIL/PHONE: lorikloc3@gmail.com

**CITY:Freeland** 

Thank you,

Lori Kloc

6802 7 Mile Rd, Freeland, MI 48623

From: Shari Crozier <sharicrozier@gmail.com>

**Sent:** Wednesday, May 12, 2021 1:17 PM

To: Taylor Thrush

**Subject:** Hello regarding the banning of vaccine passports ..please forward to all on the

committee.

I watched the hearing where some spoke.

I would like to add that I listened carefully as some reps on committee compared the vaccine passports to big foot. Others outraged that the holocaust and other separation of classes were compared.

These are the things I would like to address.

https://www.ushmm.org/information/exhibitions/online-exhibitions/special-focus/doctors-trial/nuremberg-code

Please look at the link I sent you here.

I won't pretend you should know what they say ..but I will tell you it list of codes are 10 .. particularly number 1 and 3 are interesting .

As we currently have places link crispy creme donuts offering free donuts to those who show they have been vaccinated

So I say to you if a family is starving they can not get those free donuts ..so to survive to feed their children ..they must vaccinate?

Now I know you may believe that no one in this country is starving .. but that's not truth . I nearly starved in this country

I had by body start shutting down and had a heart attack at age 36 ... I weighed about 85 pounds .

But in the neuremberg codes it clearly states that no conditions should be offered or denied to anyone in the name of experimentation on them ..paraphrasing of course .

But yet we have private company's all ready offering conditions on the experiments.

I am not critical of anyone who chooses to get vaccinated but I am not critical of those who chose not to either.

So you may wonder why I referred to the vaccination as a experiment? Because those are the words of the fda ..not mine ..in fact everything not approved beyond emergency use is considered experimentational .

There is also another code which is interesting .. the codes say that all must be tested on animals 1st and show to benefit humanity in order to begin on to humans . Yet I'm not finding any animal trials or testing only back when they tested this for Sars/covid strain? I think that was like in 90's early 90's .. but then the animals died .. I am not sure who would call that a benefit to humanity?

I am not sure where I stand on vaccination ..I am very conflicted on this . But what I do know is I would prefer not to wear a star (vaccination card) if I chose to ..not do I want to be denied services if I chose not to .

Nor do I want anyone forcing me to do either.

I am stunned that this has to be a conversation at all in this country where I was born and that my family has had a long presence in of Michigan.

You see I do know my mother always told me there is good in everyone..it took me forever to realize there is bad in everyone too.

So if by chance these vaccine passports are created as the company's are currently passing out more then a simple vaccination card in what we have seen in the past ..its more like a actual card like a credit card type looking thing and they laminate it for you .

Then isn't it then too late to stop the evil intentions?

I am pleading with you to yes vote to bann vaccine passports before they ever happen

To address rep. Lagrande ..! would simply say you say you are a lawyer ..well most lawyers are clearly aware of the possibility of evil and have accepted that there is evil as well as good in all people . I am asking you to do preventative

From:

James Sanders <sanders7947@gmail.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, May 12, 2021 4:11 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

No vaccination cards

Please vote yes on HB 4667 (allor R)
we do not need a vaccination card! This is rediculous. Please stop trampling on my CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS. NO
VACCINE CARDS, PERIOD!
JAMES SANDERS
MONROE CTY
MILAN MICHIGAN 48160
861 Bob White Ln
7344315756

From:

Dave Martin <bakerstheman@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Monday, May 10, 2021 7:13 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Prevent Vaccine Passports!

I am firmly opposed to the discrimination that will occur when government and private sector organizations require presentation of vaccine records. I also oppose any access to personal health records being accessible without the express permission of the individual involved.

I support the passage of HB 4667.

Thank you

David Martin Lowell MI 49331

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android

From:

Catherine Rogers <cath.rogers@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, May 10, 2021 1:04 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Vaccine choice

BILL #: 4667

WISH TO SPEAK: NO POSITION: SUPPORT

NAME: Catherine Rogers

REPRESENTING:

EMAIL/PHONE: cath.rogers@gmail.com

CITY: Saline, MI

From:

Julie McKenzie <stillpauls@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Sunday, May 9, 2021 6:04 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Bill #4667

Attention: Committee Clerk, Taylor Thrush,

I'm writing to ask you to support Bill #4667. It is very important to make sure all voices are heard and freedoms protected here in America. I don't wish to speak, but I appreciate you hearing me out online. I am representing myself and my husband, Paul McKenzie.

Sincerely,

Paul and Julie McKenzie Trenton, MI 48183

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android

From:

robinwalzer < robinwalzer@aol.com>

Sent:

Saturday, May 8, 2021 9:16 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Vaccine passports

I am totally against any kind of required vaccine registry or passport. How can this be constitutional. We don't do things like this in America. We don't force medical experiments or treatments on people. We don't force people to carry "papers" to prove their medical condition. This is what communist and fascist countries do. What happened to my body, my choice. We don't know anything about the covid vaccines long term effects. Why would anyone require something they know so little about, and for which there are alternative treatments. This is not about covid. This is about total control of our population. If anyone was concerned with covid safety they would be closing the border and not bringing in illegal immigrants, many of whom have covid. I do not want to see vaccine mandates or passports, or any such thing in my state or country. I am in support of this bill to ban such. Rioters were allowed to wantonly rampage through the streets last summer and even now and no one cares a bit about covid. But someone wants to tell law abiding citizens that they must be injected with who knows what and then carry papers to prove it. What about privacy? What happened to doctor, patient privacy? You can't have it both ways. I was an Asian studies major in college. I know all about the cultural revolution in China. I'd say that's what someone is trying i n our country. I've studied communism and nazism and I'd say that is what is happening here. Surely you don't want to hear "papers please" in the United States of America. Robin Walzer Romulus, Michigan

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone

From:

Julie Kakos < julie.kakos@gmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, May 7, 2021 11:02 AM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

HB4667

Hi!! Just making sure to get this out. Thank you!

BILL #: 4667

**WISH TO SPEAK: NO** 

**POSITION: SUPPORT** 

**NAME: Julie Kakos** 

**REPRESENTING: Myself, fellow citizens** 

EMAIL/PHONE: Julie.kakos@gmail.com

CITY: West Bloomfield, MI

Sent from my 🖤

From:

jnbukowski@aol.com

Sent:

Friday, May 7, 2021 2:24 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Bill

BILL #: 4667

WISH TO SPEAK: NO

**POSITION: SUPPORT** 

NAME: Jean Wagner

REPRESENTING:

EMAIL/PHONE: jnbukowski@aol.com

CITY: Lake Orion

Sent from the all new AOL app for Android

From:

Katelyn Brinks <kmkelley@mtu.edu>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 3:28 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Bill #4667

Hi,

I would like to encourage you in supporting the Bill #4667 to ban Vaccine Passports in our state.

Thanks! Katelyn Brinks Hancock, MI

From:

Elizabeth VanSickle <vansicklee@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 3:58 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

HB 4667

#### Greetings,

I hope I am not corresponding too late, but I would like to go on record as being opposed to HB 4667. MCIR is a valuable tool that I used for many years in an adolescent practice to help our population receive immunizations safely: as a provider, I could understand what vaccines the adolescent needed and make recommendations for and to administer vaccinations when consent obtained from the parent or young adult.

My name is Elizabeth VanSickle 1970 Gannon Road, Howell, Mi 48855

Will you pass my message on to the committee head? thank you

From:

tammie Burger <tlynburgett@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 3:59 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Support for bill 4667

BILL #: 4667

**WISH TO SPEAK: NO** 

**POSITION: SUPPORT** 

**NAME: Tammie Burgett** 

**REPRESENTING: Matt Hall** 

EMAIL/PHONE: tlynburgett@gmail.com

(269)339-8607

CITY:climax

Sent from my iPhone

From:

myersme3@aol.com

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 4:10 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Opposition to HB4667

I oppose this bill and would like a card placed on file to be read in during committee meeting.

Maureen Myers 2719 Montego Dr. Lansing, MI 48912

From:

Karen Weller < kawfilm@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 4:35 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Support Bill # 4667

BILL #: 4667

WISH TO SPEAK: NO

**POSITION: SUPPORT** 

NAME: Karen Weller

REPRESENTING:

EMAIL/PHONE: kawfilm@gmail.com

**CITY: Portage** 

I support this bill.

*Kindness Always,* Karen Weller

From:

Genise Horsley <covebuyer@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 4:44 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Bill 4667

Dear Taylor, I just wanted to make my voice heard.

Bill # HB 4667 Banning Government vaccine passports

Wish to speak: No

**Position: Support** 

Thank you for listening.

Genise Horsley 414 North Main Milford, MI 48381

Phone 248-685-2500

From:

Autumn Watkins <mrs.autumnwatkins@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 5:16 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Dear Committee Clerk Thrush:

I just wanted to personally reach out regarding my support for Bill 4667!

BILL #: 4667

WISH TO SPEAK: NO

**POSITION: SUPPORT** 

NAME: Autumn Watkins

**REPRESENTING: Self** 

EMAIL/PHONE: mrs.autumnwatkins@gmail.com

CITY: Flushing

Thank you for being a voice for the people of Michigan!

Autumn Watkins

From:

Kristy Hassett <kristyhassett@sbcglobal.net>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 5:46 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Bill #4667

BILL #: 4667

WISH TO SPEAK: NO

**POSITION: SUPPORT** 

NAME: Kristy Hassett

REPRESENTING: myself, husband, and 2 children

EMAIL/PHONE: kristyhassett@sbcglobal.net

248-824-4939

CITY Birmingham, MI

Sent from AT&T Yahoo Mail on Android

From:

Carol Spry <cspry1@me.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 6:10 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Vaccine passport

As a registered Nurse and an American citizen I am totally disagree with a vaccine passport! This is an over step of government and can not be allowed!

Thank you

Carol A. Spry RN

From:

Karen Bause < kbause 7@gmail.com>

**Sent:** Thursday, May 6, 2021 6:23 PM

To: Taylor Thrush

Subject: Vaccine mandate for U of M & OU

Good morning ladies and gentlemen. I came here today to witness this meeting and to speak out because the vaccine requirements at UM and OU directly effect my two daughters. My older daughter will be a junior at UM this fall, and my younger daughter will be a sophomore at OU. They spent this current year at home doing remote on-line schooling during Covid. In our opinion, remote virtual learning is far inferior to in-person on campus learning, yet tuition rates continue to increase. Now, both UM and OU are mandating that all on-campus resident students must be vaccinated. My family, including my daughters, have opted to NOT be vaccinated, after much research and consideration. The fact is that these are EXPERIMENTAL therapies, not approved by the FDA other than for emergency use. As such, there is no legal basis to force or mandate vaccinations. We have no idea what the long term health implications will be regarding these risky experimental injections. UM's and OU's policy is forcing students to either take this experimental gene therapy (I refuse to call it an actual "vaccine") or miss out on important parts of the college experience and educational process. And this all over a virus that has a survival rate well north of 99% and for which therapeutics are available. Is UM and OU willing to be legally and financially liable for any adverse reactions (or deaths) stemming from the vaccines that they effectively forced their students to take? I don't think so. This is wrong. This is unconstitutional. Stop this madness. Thank you for your time.

From:

Karen Bause <kbause7@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 6:28 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Meeting in Lansing today

Mr. Thrush,

I was at your mtg in Lansing today, but could not get in. I would have told your committee that we have a daughter entering her junior year at UM and a another entering her sophomore at OU, both of which who have opted against taking the unapproved, untested, emergency use experimental vaccines for medical safety, philosophical, and religious reasons. Furthermore, we are concerned the vaccine mandates will expand even further - to not just on campus residents but also to in-person commuter students. Given the uncertainties, our girls are facing another year of remote learning (inferior to in-person) while still paying top dollar. All over a virus with north of 99.7% survivability rate.

From:

Laura Lemasters < lemaste4@icloud.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 6:47 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Support Bill 4667

Bill: 4667

Wish to speak:No Position: Support

Name: Laura Stephenson Representing: Birmingham, MI

Email/phone: lemaste4@gmail.com 248-345-6853

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Rhoda Wolff <rhodawolff@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 7:13 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

HB 4667

Just writing to let you know I strongly oppose this bill, and I would like a card placed on file to be read at any hearings.

Sincerely,

Rhoda Wolff 1625 Roseland Ave East Lansing, MI 48823

From:

Julie Bengel <jmbengel@icloud.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 8:07 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Bill 4667

BILL #: 4667

WISH TO SPEAK: NO

**POSITION SUPPORT** 

NAME: Julie Bengel

REPRESENTING: Our Rights/The Constitution

EMAIL: <a href="mailto:imbengel@icloud.com">imbengel@icloud.com</a>

CITY: Westphalia

From: Sent: To: Subject:	Sue Lepard <susielepard@hotmail.com> Thursday, May 6, 2021 8:17 PM Taylor Thrush Bill 4667</susielepard@hotmail.com>
BILL #: 4667	
WISH TO SPEAK: NO	
POSITION: SUPPORT	
NAME: Caroline S Lepard	
REPRESENTING: me	
EMAIL/PHONE: susielepard@	@hotmail.com
CITY:Hastings	
BILL #: 4667	
WISH TO SPEAK: NO	
POSITION: SUPPORT	
NAME:	
REPRESENTING:	
EMAIL/PHONE:	
CITY:	
Get <u>Outlook for iOS</u>	

From:

Bird DeYoung, Kathy < Kathy.BirdDeYoung@PineRest.org >

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 8:17 PM

To:

**Taylor Thrush** 

Subject:

Oppose Republican bill HB 4667

Rev. Dr. Kathy Bird DeYoung 5662 E Grove Dr SE Kentwood MI 49512

I oppose the Republican bill (HB 4667) that would severely hinder the state's vaccination efforts. I would like a card placed on file and read voicing my objections during the committee meeting.

The bill directly opposes CDC recommendations.

Vaccination cards are important because they allow doses to be tracked back to production runs of the vaccine to determine if there are any issues. There are very serious patient safety health implications of not being able to trace doses.

Vaccination records have been in place for decades for parents, families and healthcare providers – as well as certain government agencies – to track what vaccines have been given to children and adults alike. The CDC's required COVID-19 vaccination card is simply an extension of this long history of immunization patient safety best practice.

Businesses and other countries are requiring proof of vaccination, why should we be prohibiting them from possessing any proof?

This Is the only way to stop the virus. My father died of COVID-19. If Michigan opposes CDC recommendations -we will be causing needless deaths.

Blessings,

Kathy Bird DeYoung

This transmission is for the use of the individual or entity named on this e-mail. Unauthorized disclosure or access may be prohibited by Public Law 99-474 (The Computer Fraud and Abuse Act of 1986), Public Law 104-294 (National Information Infrastructure Protection Act of 1996), 18 U.S.C. 1030, or other applicable criminal laws, and can result in administrative, disciplinary or criminal proceedings. This mail system, including this transmittal, may be internally monitored for all lawful purposes, including ensuring compliance with applicable privacy and security rules as specified by HIPAA, Mental Health Code and Pine Rest Christian Mental Health Services' policies and procedures. Transmission of unencrypted Protected Health Information is prohibited.

If this was sent to you in error, please notify the sender by reply e-mail and destroy all copies and attachments of the original message.

From:

girafbutt < girafbutt@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 8:46 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Support of Bill 4667

Hello,

I am writing in support of HB 4667 and in opposition of vaccine passports.

Thank you, Bethany Brooks Midland, MI

Sent from my Galaxy

From:

Laura Robinson < lauralrobinson 3@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 8:56 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

4667

Bill # 4667

Wish to speak: no

Position support : support Name: Laura Robinson

Email/ lauralrobinson3@gmail.com

Number 4052340894

City: Troy

Thanks so much! Laura Robinson

From:

Vincent Asta <vasta1955@att.net>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 9:13 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

BILL #: 4667

Committee Clerk, Taylor Thrush,

BILL #: 4667

WISH TO SPEAK: NO, unable to attend

**POSITION: SUPPORT** 

NAME: Vincent W. Asta

REPRESENTING: Myself and my wife Mary Asta

EMAIL/PHONE: vasta1955@att.net / 734-693-5201

CITY: Canton, MI. 4187

Sincerely, Vincent Asta

From:

Mary DiRugeris < mdirugeris@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 9:27 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Michigan against vaccine passports

In regards to bill # 4667 100% against any sort of vaccine passport!!!!! Mary Olender Mdirugeris@gmail.com, 248-535-0483

We are citizens of the USA, and should be treated as such!!!! This is a total invasion of privacy in the land of the free!!!! Enough with using Covid 19 as a way to control people!

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Connie Detjen <conniedetjen@gmail.com>

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 10:44 PM

To: Cc: Rep. Julie Brixie (District 69) Taylor Thrush; Viji Jayaraman

Subject:

HB 4667

Hello, Representative Brixie,

My name is Constance Detjen. Address is 2173 Belding Court Okemos, MI 48864.

Please kill HB 4667. I would like a card placed on file to be read during any committee meeting to consider the bill.

A vaccine passport is a fantastic idea. It would allow people to travel because it would provide a means for communicating who has been vaccinated against COVID-19.

The Michigan Care Improvement Registry is necessary for health care providers to be able to properly administer the vaccine in an effort to end the pandemic.

Sincerely, Constance Detjen

From:

JuliaLedvina@protonmail.com

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 11:39 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Support Bill #4667

Hi I'm emailing you to express my support for Bill # 4667. I do not wish to speak, but I expect leaders to represent the people who want to retain their freedoms in the USA.

Julia Ledvina 269.910.1078 JuliaLedvina@protonmail.com

Sent from ProtonMail mobile

From:

avoquadro@protonmail.com

Sent:

Thursday, May 6, 2021 11:39 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Support Bill #4667

Hi, I'm emailing you to express my support for Bill #4667. I do not want to speak, but I expect leaders to represent the people who want to retain their freedoms in the USA.

Jacob Ledvina 269-366-0769

Avoquadro@protonmail.com

From:

Marcy Gerlach < mmger54@gmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, May 7, 2021 7:31 AM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

HB 4667

Marcy Gerlach 5108 Capac road Mussey, MI. 48014

I strongly oppose HB 4667. This bill will dangerously impact vaccination efforts that will protect the people of Michigan. It would seem some in the house would prefer to put our population at risk. Please stop with your despicable behavior. Sincerely

Marcy Gerlach

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Anne-Marie <annemarievoice@gmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, May 7, 2021 7:35 AM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

HB 4667 -- a dangerous bill

Dear Clerk of the House Oversight Committee,

My name is Anne-Marie Voice. My address is 5160 Cornell Rd, Okemos, MI 48864.

I am vehemently opposed to this bill, HB 4667, which will prolong the pandemic and harm the welfare of the citizens of Michigan in many serious ways. Vaccination records are extremely important to a civilized society. Any effort to curtail such documentation must be stopped immediately as complete madness. Had I found out about this in time to submit a card to be read at the hearing yesterday, I would have done so.

Please tell me what the next steps are so that I can make my voice heard.

Thank you. Sincerely, A.M. Voice

From:

Kris Stearns <skyblueks74@gmail.com> Friday, May 7, 2021 8:10 AM Taylor Thrush I Support HB 4667

Sent:

To:

Subject:

I support this Bill - HB 4667.

From:

Beth Svetlev <beth@svetlev.com>

Sent:

Friday, May 7, 2021 8:22 AM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

I oppose HB 4667.

Name: Elizabeth Svetlev

Address: 1468 Fetke Dr, St Joseph, MI 49085

I oppose HB 4667 and would like a card placed on file to be read in during committee meeting today.

The bill would:

1. Prohibit health care providers from recording and accessing ANY information whatsoever on COVID-19 vaccinations. This would dramatically prolong the pandemic.

This bill would shut down the Michigan Care Improvement Registry, which serves as an electronic database of vaccine information that is maintained by the state. Medical providers are required to upload vaccination information to this database.

Vaccine providers use this information when administering vaccines to determine if an individual has received a first dose of a vaccine, when they received it, what provider the dose was from, and how to administer the second dose.

If pharmacies, hospitals and other providers can't upload and access this information, they can't properly administer the vaccine to those who want it and help us end the pandemic.

2. Prohibit the state from providing the CDC vaccination cards, which has already been occurring. If residents have side effects from the vaccine, the card is what they need to alert first responders and medical professionals about the dose received.

The card also allows that dose to be tracked back to production runs of the vaccine to determine if there are any issues. There are very serious patient safety health implications of not being able to trace doses.

Vaccination records have been in place for decades for parents, families and healthcare providers – as well as certain government agencies – to track what vaccines have been given to children and adults alike. The CDC's required COVID-19 vaccination card is simply an extension of this long history of immunization patient safety best practice.

Businesses and other countries are requiring proof of vaccination, why should we be prohibiting them from possessing any proof?

Don't residents have the right to make the choice if they're going to receive the vaccine and if they wish to resume their normal lives, which includes international travel?

My sons will need proof of vaccination for college and we would like to visit family in Europe, so we need official proof of vaccination. Stop helping the virus. Help your constituents. Don't pass this bill.

Elizabeth Svetlev

From:

Marcia Young <marcia.young@comcast.net>

Sent:

Friday, May 7, 2021 8:30 AM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

HB 4667 oppose

- Marcia Young
- 277 W Commerce St. Milford MI
- I oppose the HB4667 bill, and would like a card placed on file to be read in during committee meeting today.

Vaccination records have been in place for decades for parents, families and healthcare providers – as well as certain government agencies – to track what vaccines have been given to children and adults alike. The CDC's required COVID-19 vaccination card is simply an extension of this long history of immunization patient safety best practice.

Businesses and other countries are requiring proof of vaccination, why should we be prohibiting them from possessing any proof?

Don't residents have the right to make the choice if they're going to receive the vaccine and if they wish to resume their normal lives, which includes international travel?

From:

Marlo Cookston <marlocookston@gmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, May 7, 2021 8:49 AM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

I support Bill HB#4667

I support Bill HB#4667.

Marlo Cookston 9934 FG Avenue West Kalamazoo, MI 49009 <u>Marlocookston@gmail.com</u> 269.615.2848

Thank you for supporting Bill HB#4667.

Marlo Cookston

+1.269.615.2848 marlocookston@gmail.com

From:

mfrancis126 < mfrancis126@comcast.net>

Sent:

Friday, May 7, 2021 9:17 AM

To:

**Taylor Thrush** 

Subject:

Fwd: HB 4667 oppose

I am also opposed to this bill. I echo the same rationale as Marcia. Mark Francis
277 W. COMMERCE
MILFORD, MI 48381

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone

----- Original message ------

From: Marcia Young <marcia.young@comcast.net>

Date: 5/7/21 8:33 AM (GMT-05:00)

To: Mark Francis <mfrancis126@comcast.net>

Subject: Fwd: HB 4667 oppose

----- Original Message -----

From: Marcia Young <marcia.young@comcast.net>
To: "tthrush@house.mi.gov" <tthrush@house.mi.gov>

Date: 05/07/2021 2:29 PM Subject: HB 4667 oppose

- Marcia Young
- 277 W Commerce St. Milford MI
- I oppose the HB4667 bill, and would like a card placed on file to be read in during committee meeting today.

Vaccination records have been in place for decades for parents, families and healthcare providers – as well as certain government agencies – to track what vaccines have been given to children and adults alike. The CDC's required COVID-19 vaccination card is simply an extension of this long history of immunization patient safety best practice.

Businesses and other countries are requiring proof of vaccination, why should we be prohibiting them from possessing any proof?

Don't residents have the right to make the choice if they're going to receive the vaccine and if they wish to resume their normal lives, which includes international travel?

From:

Peggy Kahn <pegkahn@comcast.net>

Sent:

Friday, May 7, 2021 9:27 AM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

HB 4667

Please place this comment on file/read.

I have received information about HB 4667 and oppose it vigorously based on a common sense interpretation of its language and what the House Fiscal Agency seems to say about it. "COVID-19 vaccination passport would mean written or electronic documentation for the purposes of certifying that an individual has received a vaccination for or is immunized against COVID-19." If this means that it is prohibited to issue or receive a CDC vaccination card or enter vaccinations into medical record data bases or immunization records of the state public health department, this is an extremely destructive move that flies in the face of good medical and public health practice.

In an era of fighting a serious and even deadly infectious disease, a time when the public health consensus is to maximize vaccinations and consider future boosters to inhibit transmission, illness, and death, and at a point that many employers are considering vaccination as a condition of employment, this draft legislation simply seems like some kind of wrongheaded sabotage. If individuals wish to refuse the vaccine (or are medically unable to receive it), that remains their decision, even with medical documentation for those of us who have vaccinated.

Peggy Kahn, 821 Third St., Ann Arbor MI 48103

From:

Penny Brooks <penny.brooks123@gmail.com>

Sent:

Saturday, May 8, 2021 7:13 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Vaccine passport

I vote no! I, Penny J Brooks Absolutely Support We The People Amendment Rights to Choose...

From:

Kirsten Klang <nyxpooka@gmail.com>

Sent:

Saturday, May 8, 2021 2:08 PM

To:

**Taylor Thrush** 

Subject:

Stop Vaccine passports!

#### Dear Clerk Taylor Thrush:

Please submit my request and testimony inconsideration of HB 4667. I strongly support protecting American citizens from any kind of vaccine passport concept.

First of all, my immediate concern is that political pressure will be placed on businesses to create a kind of segregation in public businesses... People who choose to decline the covid vaccine will then be refused services in any number of large corporations...just as masks are demanded now. In my state, an older gentleman was assaulted then arrested after he became violent in a Menards Store that refused him service because he was not wearing a mask. The man just wanted to make a home repair. Now he will face thousands in legal fees, fines and probable incarceration. The appropriate manner to protect the public from someone who is infected with a disease is to do it through a courtroom. It is never proper for the government to remodel our society using the broad brush strokes that it's become accustomed to using during the epidemic. And what happened to that man in Menards will have lingering effects in the community...making many of them question their basic human rights! Our human rights should never be at risk during a pandemic or any other time! This is not who we are!

The masking, and soon the vaccine passport, are both experiments in fascism. In America, we are responsible for our own health and the health of our families. We do things for our own good, and we help voluntarily. The government can suggest things but it should never take over and control us. It is here to defend us so we can continue to make our own choices. That's really all they are here to do. It's fully inappropriate to demand that the whole country be childproofed to prevent a disease. People die of communicable diseases everyday. We rely on modern medicine and our own decisions to help us lead healthy lives. The actions of the US government during the pandemic exhibited a type of abusive control that spit in the face of our forefathers who believed that life was about our choices, our freedoms, our ability to do or die.

On an immediate point, I think everyone can understand that the covid vaccine is not yet approved by the FDA...and that alone should prevent any business or educational facility from placing covid vaccine requirements at least until 2022/2023 (when it is projected that it may be approved.) It is certainly not appropriate to require American citizens to submit themselves to a clinical trial!! Coercing them to do it is bad enough. Political power has allowed our government to use private businesses to make victims of Americans. It especially harms people of color, much like it did in the past...and it is just as wrong today as it was then. Let's remember and respect the victims of the Tuskegee Experiment who were unknowingly enrolled in a clinical trial with devastating effects. The pain of this terrible event in our history still lingers in the black community even after the last of the Tuskegee victims have passed away. We the people of America have a responsibility to protect each other only from the injustices that come from tyranny in our government...we have no other responsibilities, despite what the CDC implies.

In the future, if vaccine passports become accepted, we can expect to be launched into a fully fascist and tyrannical we have a life. We can easily foresee a re-emergence of a terrible situation which plagued the Jews of Nazi Germany. Vaccination passports would create a kind of segregation in our society just like long ago, the Nazi party produced posters calling Jewish people diseased and unhygienic. There was no reason for fear of their Jewish neighbors, the idea of Jews being dirty or unclean in some way was pure propaganda...but it was effective. First, the Germans began avoiding them. Then they began to attack them. It's not a difficult thing to suppose that vaccinated people will be portrayed as "clean" and that non-vaccinated people would be considered "dirty"... but it would be wrong and harmful to our society. Vaccine passports could recreate a new 3rd Reich kind of world right here in America.

From:

Korpus Kristi <br/>
<br/>
blessedweare869@gmail.com>

Sent:

Saturday, May 8, 2021 2:05 PM

To:

Taylor Thrush

Subject:

Vaccine passports

First-of all the tests are faulty many have had false positive and negatives ex. Elon musk the pro golfer!

Second-there are over 380 trillion Viruses already in the human body look it up!

We already have a filter called the nose hairs grab on to dirt bacteria and VIRUSES and sends it down to your stomach acid to KILL it! Fact look it up!
But you want us covering it!

I have common sense questions that will undoubtedly go over some heads but they are simple,

Why would you tell the population of michigan they can't go see grandma in the home but YOU put positive Covid19 patient's in nursing homes with grandma all while the field hospitals sat empty!?

Why would you stage Covid19 lines with hospital workers fact on camera look it up!?

Why would you release violent criminals instead of giving them masks and bleaching the prison?!

Why hasn't the FDA approved this but you want to mandate it?!

With all these questions and more you want childhood rape victims who were held down with a hand held over my mouth to accept this obvious overreach of "government" where's the righteous leadership?!

I would rather stand with God and be judged by the world than to stand with an obvious evil world and be judged by God!!! Freewill you decide!

I do have links to all the above over 140 from all over! Do the righteous noble leadership thing!!!!